Massachusetts State Collegiate Athletic Conference

Athletic Directors Meeting

Wednesday, September 15, 2010

Foster Room, Worcester State University, Worcester, Massachusetts

PRESENT:
Mike Storey (Bridgewater State); Sue Lauder, Michelle Walsh (Fitchburg State); Tom Kelley, Carey Eggen (Framingham State); Scott Nichols (MCLA); Jim Seavey (Massachusetts Maritime/MASCAC); Tim Shea (Salem State); Dick Lenfest (Westfield State); Sue Chapman, Karen Tessmer, John Meany (Worcester State); Angela Baumann (MASCAC Commissioner)
The meeting was called to order at 9:38 a.m.
Motion to accept May 2010 Annual Meeting minutes (Shea, Seavey) passed unanimously.  Discussion of tournament formats will be postponed to December meeting after Angela Baumann obtains feedback from fall sport coaches on respective conference calls.

Review of Budget:  Expenses from 2009-10 helped keep budget numbers in good shape.  Monies in reserve account stands at $56,072.45 after annual meeting expenses.  Discussion ensued on reserve policy--Baumann provided information on what reserve policies are in other conferences.  Strategic Planning Committee working to set policies for reserve account and possible establishment of “enhancement” account.  Scott Nichols stated that discussion items provided by group regarding budget will serve as audit of budget
Brian Young from SMA spoke to the group regarding marketing and identity opportunities.  Through the first quarter since the agreement was signed, the conference collectively will amassed over $8,300 in commissions that will be distributed.  Young reviewed the conference’s licensing plan summary and brand identity audit and made suggestions with regard to obtaining trademarks for each institution’s athletic marks.  Pilot program with Salem State at eight local TJX stores on North Shore is in progress.  Young spoke about AMI Fan Banner and possibility of MASCAC participation—schools will respond with respective participation decisions directly to Baumann.  SMA will continue to pursue business partnership through premium promotions.
Report of Secondary Violations:  Salem State suspended volunteer ice hockey coach for violation of mile radius rules and was reinstated when rule was changed.  Fitchburg State reported violation of workout program distributed by softball coach via e-mail.  MCLA reported violation of volleyball student-athlete who dropped below 12 credits due to professor dropping her from course—MCLA sat student-athlete until she re-enrolled at 12 credits.
Summer Reports:  Baumann distributed copies of Annual Report and Championships Manual and provided brief synopsis on each publication.  Updated By-Laws & Constitution and Administrative Manual have been posted on MASCAC website.  Hockey Protocol manual created for member playing institutions.  Athletic Trainer’s Manual should be completed in December.  Internal Directory updates are due on September 17th and new copy will be distributed electronically.  Coaches e-mail sent out to fall coaches and will be distributed seasonally.  List of important dates and coaches conference call reminders distributed.
Review of Hardship Waivers:  David Glass and Alex Rossi (Westfield Baseball) approved.  Matthew Figuerido (Salem State Men’s Soccer) approved.

MASCAC Cross Country Championship – October 23rd at Westfield State.  Dick Lenfest distributed information packet.  Men’s championship race at 11:00 a.m., Women’s championship race at Noon.  John Meany stated that information packet on Alliance Championship will be forthcoming via e-mail.  Alliance Championship will be held on October 30th at Worcester State.  Indoor Track Alliance Championship will be at Southern Maine on February 12th, Outdoor Track Alliance Championship will be at Fitchburg State on April 30th.

New England Commissioners Meeting:  Baumann spoke with commissioners on having New England based regional rules seminar that would satisfy NCAA compliance seminar requirement.  NCAA would provide support staff at seminars.  Baumann will work with eight commissioners to draft proposal to NCAA and asked for suggestions on possible venues—first event would be in June 2012.  Sportsmanship letter draft reviewed—all eight conferences continue to be supportive of concept.  Sue Lauder pointed to language addressed specifically to student-athletes—changes have not been made as of yet.  Baumann reported that both Bridgewater and Massachusetts Maritime had expressed concern about wooden bat proposal.  Discussion ensued on issues regarding use of wooden bats with regard to NCAA and regional philosophies as well as student-athlete welfare.  Consensus of group was to continue pursuing adoption of wooden bats with other New England commissioners and to pursue stay in implementation of new rule.
Strategic Initiative Grant:  Impact form and requisition were approved.  Baumann asked schools to confirm if they will be using monies in each respective tier.  Massachusetts Maritime and Worcester State will trade compliance seminar monies (Worcester State will take ‘10-11, Massachusetts Maritime will take ‘11-12).  Tier 5 officiating monies will be redistributed to each institution for use after conference stat crew and 40th anniversary expenses have been paid for professional development and technology.
Potential legislation for 2011-12:  Decreasing maximum number of contests by 10 percent, particularly in baseball and softball – no support from group.  

Jim Seavey gave the Media Relations Directors report.  Pre-season was smoothest in three years and weekly reporting started last week.  40th Anniversary banner being created to house publicity materials throughout year—40th Anniversary information will be part of all weekly releases.  Work beginning on creation of basketball central pages on web to enhance media and visibility opportunities—links will be sent for review and feedback from group.

Commissioner’s Old Business

*40th Anniversary—Baumann distributed 40th Anniversary celebration items to group and discussed plan of action throughout the year. 

*Championship T-Shirts will be donated through sponsorship with Adidas.  Indoor and outdoor track championship teams will also receive t-shirts with one design.
*All World Wide Travel Sponsorship—access to tickets.

*MASCAC Compliance Officer Call—discussion on new compliance manuals and single-source sign-on for NCAA website.  Reviewed new hardship waiver and 24 credit forms.  Concern expressed over quality of NCAA videos.

*Annual Meeting Location—Three bids from Hyannis hotels obtained.  Baumann stated that there was no financial justification to move meeting from Massachusetts Maritime.

*Strategic Planning Update—Committee has had two very productive meetings since last spring.  Group continues to go through and develop objectives and strategies.
*Division III Positioning—New NCAA websites have been launched and are available that targe specific groups (fans, administration, etc.).  New MASCAC signage distributed to group.  Each school will be allocated $1,000 by NCAA for new branding initiative that includes banner, decals, posters and other items.  Group will have opportunity to review web link.  
*Branding of new university name—After COP meeting last week, funding has not been allocated to marketing new universities.  Sue Chapman suggested that 30-second commercial spots be created to market new conference name change.
*Academic All-America—Seavey informed the group that the NCAA Management Council approved funding for the creation of a Division III Academic All-America program beginning in 2011-12.

*Penn Atlantic—all school logos should be sent to Penn Atlantic.  New media player equipment and software will be upgraded.  Broadcasts going to Microsoft Express later this fall that will enhance speed.  Conference will be exempt from paying upgrade fee after discussion between Baumann and Penn Atlantic.  Committee will be convened to look into possible new vendors for conference webcasting.  Glenn Gonsalves (Bridgewater State) will chair committee—each school will submit their representative’s name for committee to Baumann.
*Double Header Scheduling—sequence of men’s and women’s basketball games.  Bridgewater State brought up proposal to alternate sequence on coaches’ call, but proposal was not supported on conference call.  Consensus of group was to have leave respective decisions on sequence of games to respective institutions.
Commissioner’s New Business

*Conflict of Interest Policy—Baumann stated there is no conflict of interest statement in conference policy currently with regard to appealing decisions.  Baumann distributed NCAA policy as example for review—group asked Baumann to come back with other examples for review.

*Proposed Soccer Conduct Form—Group reviewed form that would track yellow and red cards—consensus was to table further discussion on form to December 2010 and allow for discussion on respective coaches’ conference calls.

*24 Credits Earned Prior To Enrollment—Bridgewater State made inquiry into recent ruling on another institution’s student-athlete who was granted exception to 24 Credit Rule.  Baumann reviewed discussion that took place on issue during Compliance Officers conference call.  Consensus of group is that summer bridge programs are OK, AP programs are not—schools cannot count two summers in same calendar year towards 24 credits.  Bridgewater State will work to create a possible addendum to the 24 credit rule.
*Spring Conduct Foul Reports—no softball ejections, seven baseball ejections, but three players ejected from one pre-conference game.

*Basketball Uniform Proposal—review of NCAA policy on authenticity of logos on institution’s team’s uniforms, set to go into effect in 2013-14.  Scott Nichols suggested that policy should be eliminated, raising concerns about cost of dealing with specific manufacturer’s specs.
*MASCAC Gear—Merchandise came from $2,000 donation from Turfer.

Other Business

*Proposal adjusting track entry date from Monday to Wednesday (Chapman, Lenfest) passed 5-0-3 (Kelley, Nichols, Shea abstain)
*NCAA is exploring possibility triathlon and stunt cheerleading as emerging sports

*Vacancy on ECAC Women’s Soccer Championship Committee—suggestions to Baumann
*Vacancy on NEWVA voting committee—suggestions to Baumann

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Seavey

Massachusetts Maritime Academy

MASCAC Media Relations Director

